



The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 1 of 12

House Points				
Danes	Romans	Saxons	Vikings	
Points	Points	Points	Points	
◎ ◎282	265	302	238	
This week's winners are the Saxons				
= previous win		3 wins = non-uniform day		

Stars, Wows & Writers			
	☆ Hugo		
Oak			
	Dottie		
	☆ Esther		
Hazel			
	Edward		
	☆Jaxon		
Maple			
	Maria Maria		
	☆ Faith		
Cedar			
	Sonny		
	☆Peyton		
Rowan	↑ Teal		
	☆ -		
Elm			
	A		
	☆ Lottie		
Sycamore			
A	Arthur		
Stars celebrate values and behaviour.			
Wows celebrate an outstanding piece of work or learning. Writers celebrate wonderful literary achievement			
writers telebrate wonderjar literary atmevement			





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 2 of 12



School Council Update- October 2024.



Our newly elected School Council have already been hard at work to make our lovely school an even better place to be. Over the half term they have canvased the rest of the school for their opinions on many school issues from the charity they would like to raise money for this year to their views on playtimes and lunchtimes.

After a school wide vote, the Charity we will be raising money for this year will be

Dogs Trust https://www.dogstrust.org.uk/



FOMS & The School Council.

We are very lucky to have the most amazing FOMS who raise much needed funds for resources for the school. They work very hard to run lots of events throughout the year and these have been very successful. Last year the School Council teamed up with FOMs to not overwhelm our parents with lots of fundraising days, this worked really well and they raised close to £800 through their involvement in different events and the class bakes sales. £300 of the funds raised went to the Ripple Effect Charity. The new Council are hoping to smash that amount this year so if you're able to bake something for your class bake sale to raise money we would really appreciate it. As with any voluntary organisation the FOMs are always looking for new members and helpers, so if you can spare anytime to bake/sell cakes or help run events then they would love to hear from you. Any help will be very gratefully received.

Playtimes and Lunchtimes:

We will continue to be adding to our new toys purchased last year to ensure that the children have lots of equipment to keep them busy at playtimes and lunchtimes. The children love building and have been using the Jenga blocks to do that, this has caused a little friction with those wanting to play Jenga. To solve this problem, we asked FOMS to help us to buy some building blocks for the playground and they have gifted us this:



A wooden Skip full of building blocks: We are very excited for, its arrival, the children will love it!!!

They have also purchased two buddy benches for the children to make sure



everyone has someone to play with.

Thank you so much FOMS you are the BEST!!!

Donations:

The children are zoning parts of the field to give lots of interesting areas for the children to play in. They have wish lists for donations some small/ some big but if you have anything to donate they would be very happy to receive it:

web: <u>www.cnurcnsierederation.norroik.scn.uk</u>





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 3 of 12



- A mud kitchen if anyone is able to make one for the children they would be soogge, happy!!
- · Bark for our large tyre on the field to be used with the mud kitchen.
- · Small toy cars for a new roadway.



Mr Jermy, has kindly offered to make a track like this for the children to play with

on the field.



- Colouring books and felt tips
- Sandpit toys- buckets and spades etc.
- Small construction- Lego or any other construction toys
- · Dressing up clothes
- Scooters
- A large set of plastic drawers for the colouring books and pens
- Lots of Large plastic lidded boxes to store toys
- Den building equipment- tarps, rope etc.
- Small world play- dinosaurs, farms, Playmobil, dolls houses etc



The School Council will keep you updated with any purchases made and their plans for the field and playground throughout the year. Thanks for your ongoing support.





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 4 of 12

Open Afternoon for New Parents September 2025 Intake

Tuesday 12th November 3.30pm to 4.30pm, in Oak Class, Mundford Primary School.

Pop along and have a look at the classroom, meet the teacher and ask any questions you may have.

We look forward to meeting you.

School Dinners

From 4th November our school meals supplier will be changing to Nourish, to clear existing stock before the change over there will be the following changes to the menu:

Week beg: 21st Oct: Thurs - Main Meal Fish Fingers & Chips*(not chicken & sweetcorn pie)

*Unfortunately, we are not able to change options on Arbor once they have been published. e.g. if you book veggie burger they will get will get the veggie finger etc.

Reminder: the price of a school meal will increase to £2.70 from 4th November.

Flu Vaccine

If your child missed their Flu vaccination at school and you would like them to have one you are able to book an appointment at a clinic on the link below:

https://eastanglia.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/book

Wanted

We would love to have more Lego, Mega Blocks etc., for our Before & After School Care, if you have any that you would be willing to donate please drop them into the school office they will be very much appreciated. Thank you.





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 5 of 12



Tickets will be on sale after school from Monday 14th October. cash, card or phone payments accepted.

500 Words is back and open for entries, it's time to get writing!

There are two age categories: 5-7 and 8-11 year-olds. All children need to do is write a story they would love to read in 500 Words or less.

We would love children of all abilities to enter; spelling, punctuation and grammar are not marked - it's all about creativity!

50 finalists will be invited to go to a glamorous grand final at Buckingham Palace in February next year, where the bronze, silver and gold winners in each category will have their stories read out by celebrities.

There are also lots of <u>prizes to be won</u> - each winner will take home a bundle of books and the gold winners also win 500 books for their school library.

Not only that, the winning stories will receive an original <u>illustration</u> from Dapo Adeola, Nigel Parkinson, Lydia Monks, Momoko Abe, Rob Biddulph or Yasmeen Ismail.

The stories

We want children to have fun writing their stories, be as creative as they can and make us laugh, cry or just be blown away by what we are reading. Children are encouraged to write a story they would love to read themselves.

Children can only submit one story each. There are very few rules on 500 Words but a few points to remember:

All the stories must:

- Be 500 words or less (title is not included in the number)
- Be written by an individual and not a group
- Be a child's own original idea
- Be prose, not rap or poem





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 6 of 12

Stories must not:

- Give any personal details of the child, including their name
- Recount an historical event (but they can use a real person or historical character as a source of inspiration)
- Be created, written or developed by AI

All stories will be judged on the following criteria:

- Characterisation
- Plot
- Originality
- Language
- Enjoyment

Submit your stories before 9pm on Friday 8 November 2024

at https://www.bbc.co.uk/500wordscompetition/submissions-fe/index.html#/profile

SENCo Kenco

Please get in touch and have coffee and a chat if you have any concerns about your child at school.

Katie Tinkley – SENDCo <u>katie.tinkley@mundford.dneat.org</u>

The School Community Team have kindly offered to share their 'Understand your child's behaviour' Workshop on Tuesday 26th November 1pm-3pm, Tuesday 3rd December 1pm-3pm and Tuesday 17th December 2pm-3pm to be held at Mundford School. These sessions are to share methods to support behaviour including:

- Ideas to calm situations (de-escalation) to avoid getting to the stage where containment is needed
- To give tips, tools and ideas to support your children when behaviour can become more difficult to manage
- Supporting children to communicate how they feel
- Supporting children to self-regulate
- Using reward/recognition systems and restorative/repair work





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 7 of 12

The sessions include sharing tools and ideas for parents to use at home, e.g., positive scripts, turning negative phrasing into positive phrasing, offering limited choice.

Please let Mrs Tinkley know if you are interested in attending as places are getting filled

Let's Celebrate

If your child has achieved something in sport outside of school, we would like to know about it! Email Miss Spearpoint on elm@mundford.dneat.org with a photo and caption so we can celebrate their successes in school!

How to manage your child's online world without clashing - BBC Bitesize If you'd like to know more, or have any questions on this theme, please don't hesitate to get in touch.

<u>Homepage - UK Safer Internet Centre</u>







The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 8 of 12

Contacting the school and absence messages

Messages can be sent by:

- Arbor App message.
- Telephone 01842 878278 and select option 1 at any time including out of school hours.
- by email to messages@mundford.dneat.org
- Any classroom/educational enquires are best made directly to the class teacher:

Acorns Nursery:

katie.tinkley@mundford.dneat.org Admission/funding: acornsnursery@mundford.dneat.org

oak@mundford.dneat.org maple@mundford.dneat.org rowan@mundford.dneat.org hazel@mundford.dneat.org cedar@mundford.dneat.org elm@mundford.dneat.org

sycamore@mundford.dneat.org

Please note class emails may not be checked during the school day so anything urgent is best sent via the app, telephone or the messages email above.

Please enable Push Notifications for Arbor in your phone settings, you should then receive a push notification whenever you have a new in-app message, whether you are logged into Arbor or not. If you aren't receiving push notifications, or they vanish quickly, please follow these instructions.

The push notification won't contain the content of the message, it will just let you know there is a new message that you will need to log in to Arbor to read.

Notices & Reminders

Parking

The Cricket Club car park should be used for **drop-off and pick-up purposes only**, so no long-term parking please or parking well in advance of the pick-up time. **Engines to be turned off and not be left running whilst waiting - this is an air pollution issue and noise nuisance.**

If areas are coned off, then this must be respected as this will allow members using the club to access a parking space to use the facilities (most likely on Wednesdays and Fridays).

The car park may be closed on occasions for special events e.g. afternoon cricket games. A notice board will be placed outside the gate if this is the case or alternatively the gates may be locked when a large number of visitors are expected.

Please ensure that access to the car park for pedestrians is by the **main gate only.** On a regular basis people are crossing the fence and this border area has been recently planted up.

If club members wishing to use the car park and facilities make reasonable requests to do so, we will not tolerate any further abuse, which will risk the car par being closed permanently.

We will continue to lock the gate at night for club security purposes.

Please can we all ensure we are following the rules so we do not find ourselves in this situation again.





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 9 of 12

Please be mindful of others, we need to work together as a community to make sure everyone stays safe.

Zig Zag Yellow Lines

Are there for the safety reasons, please do not park on them whilst dropping off and collecting children at any time of the day.

Snacks

We have noticed a variety of items being eaten at breaktime for snack. As part of our drive to be a healthy school we have a policy that only fruit or veg should be consumed at breaktimes. Fruit and veg options are provided daily by the school for pupils in EYFS and KS1. We are happy for you to provide a snack for your child but it should be fruit or veg and we will be reminding the children of this over next week.

http://www.churchsidefederation.norfolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Food-Policy-1.pdf

Please do not park on the playground. We have noticed recently that the playground is being used as a car-park when collecting children from after-school clubs/care. This is creating a potential hazard for both pupils and parents arriving/leaving the playground on foot.

Food Policy

So that we can ensure that any child who is allergic to nuts does not come into contact with them please do not include items containing nuts in packed lunches. The Food policy can be found on the school website http://www.churchsidefederation.norfolk.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/Food-Policy-1.pdf

Water Bottles

Can we kindly request that children do not bring water bottles with loose lids and straws?

These aren't suitable for the classroom, as they can easily leak or will spill if knocked over.

Sports-style bottles with leakproof lids are preferred. If your child does bring in an unsuitable bottle, they may be asked to keep it outside or by the classroom sink to prevent spillages on work.

Slogans on Clothing

Please can we ask all adults attending the school site to ensure that their clothing does not have inappropriate language on it. Together home and school have done a wonderful job teaching children to read. With this in mind I am sure none of us want them using these skills to read and decode inappropriate phrases and words.

Thank you for your understanding.

Music Lessons

Mrs Whistler teaches a variety of musical instruments and she has a few spaces available on a Wednesday afternoon. If you would like your child(ren) to attend Music lessons, kindly provided by Mrs Whistler, please contact her direct by email: whistlermusic@yahoo.com for further information and cost.





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 10 of 12

Diary Dates

Monday 21st October: Cedar Mundford Junction - 2pm

Wednesday 23rd October: Sycamore Class Autumn 1 Showcase - 2:30pm

Thursday 24th October: Hazel Bake Sale 3:20pm

Half Term Holiday

Last day Thursday 24th October - children back to school Monday 4th November

Friday 8th November: Elm Showcase - 2:45pm

Wednesday 27th November: Oak Class Lynn News Photographer

(please let the school office know if you wish your child to be included)

Friday 29th November: Rowan Bake Sale – 3:20pm

Week commencing 11th November: Elm & Sycamore Bikeability

If you shop at Asda please consider opting into the "cashpots for Schools". We would

hugely appreciate your support.



Thank you,
Friends of Mundford School PTA





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 11 of 12

WE HAVE A FEW SPACES AVAILABLE AT 1ST FELTWELL SCOUT GROUP FOR



AND



If your child - boy or girl - is aged between 6 & 8 years old (for Beavers) or 8 & 10% (for Cubs) this might be them.

Beaver Scouts meet on Mondays & Cub Scouts meet on Thursdays (during Norfolk school term time) from 6.15pm till 7.30pm.

Each section make things, do outdoor activities, earn badges, try new things, have fun, go on adventures, make friends & more.

If you think your child would be interested in joining please get in touch and ask for an information pack.

Contact Claire by text on 07773226963

Resources for Supporting your Child at Home

The school website and half-termly class newsletters outline what each class is currently learning, along with ideas for things you can do at home. We also recommend the following additional resources:

Numbots https://play.numbots.com/#/account/school-login/35246 for basic number skills & TT Rockstars https://play.ttrockstars.com/auth for times tables

Oxford Owl https://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/for-home/find-a-book/library-page/ for an online library of books covering all ages and ability levels

<u>One Minute Maths</u> https://whiteroseeducation.com/1-minute-maths targeted practice to build confidence delivered in 1 minute chunks aligned to the school's Maths curriculum

School Uniform

https://corporatetiger.co.uk/?product_cat=mundford www.facebook.com/myclothingltd





The newsletter from Mundford C of E Primary Academy - Your school, your news!

Friday, 18 October 2024 Autumn 7 Page 12 of 12

